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The purpose of this publication is to provide short articles to acquaint the reader with
selected case law on a topic. Articles are typically six to ten pages long. Because of the
brevity, the discussion cannot cover every aspect of a subject.

Many articles will have links or references to relevant articles, court decisions or agency
policies. Specimen agency directives are not intended as model policies.

Beginning with the June 2009 issue, articles are sent to a Review Panel of distinguished
advisors before they are published online. The main function of the Review Panel is to
provide content suggestions. They do not read the cases cited and or confirm the
correctness of case interpretations. The current panel members are:

* Paul R. Coble, J.D., retired LAPD captain, trainer and police defense attorney,
California

« Eric P. Daigle, J.D. former state trooper, trainer, and police attorney, Connecticut
» George P. Graves, M.P.A., Past Pres., lllinois Assn. of Chiefs of Police

* Charles A. Gruber, M.A., Past Pres., Intnl. Assn. of Chiefs of Police, Illinois

* Donald Leach, Ph.D., Past Vice-Pres., American Jail Assn., Kentucky/Utah

» Greg Meyer, M.S., former commanding officer, Los Angeles Police Academy

« Jack Pecoraro, J.D., former Executive Director, Illinois Assn. of Chiefs of Police
* Hon. Emory A. Plitt, Jr., J.D., Senior Circuit Judge, Maryland

* Charles D. Reynolds, M.P.A., Past Pres., Intnl. Assn. of Chiefs of Police,
New Hampshire

Articles are also vetted by two AELE staff members:

* Bernard J. Farber, J.D., AELE publications editor
» Wayne W. Schmidt, LL.M., J.D., AELE executive director

There are a few cautionary points:

1. Opinions expressed by Journal editors and guest authors are sent to the publication’s
article review panel but do not necessarily reflect AELE corporate policy.

2. The law differs between states, and sometimes between appellate districts in the same
state. Although some articles will be updated and revised in future years, many will



not. Recent cases could change an outcome. The articles are provided as a “starting
point” for research.

. Readers should not rely on an article or case summary without seeking the assistance
of qualified counsel in their jurisdiction.

Law Journal articles and case summaries in the other AELE reporters are not law, nor
should they be considered as “legal advice.” Lawyers often disagree as to the meaning
of a case or its application to a set of facts. In no way does AELE warrant the
accuracy or completeness of the information, or its fitness for a particular purpose.
The use of our information is solely at a reader’s own risk.



